
                                                                    201 South Main, Suite 2300 
                        Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 

March 31, 2011 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Julie P. Orchard 
  Commission Secretary 
 
RE: PacifiCorp’s 2011 Integrated Resource Plan 
 Docket No. 90-2035-01, Report and Order on Standards and Guidelines, June 18, 1992 
 
 
Please find enclosed the original and five (5) copies, along with a CD, of PacifiCorp’s 2011 
Integrated Resource Plan (2011 IRP).  Copies of the 2011 IRP are also available electronically 
on PacifiCorp’s website, at www.pacificorp.com. 
 
PacifiCorp submits the 2011 IRP to the Public Service Commission of Utah (Commission) 
pursuant to the Commission’s 1992 Report and Order on Standards and Guidelines for Integrated 
Resource Planning, Docket No. 90-2035-01.  The 2011 IRP contains information outlining how 
PacifiCorp has addressed each of the procedural and substantive elements of the Commission’s 
rules (see Table B.4 in “Appendix B – IRP Regulatory Compliance”).  At a later date, the 
Company will be providing a supplement to this 2011 IRP that will include results of the 
following additional studies (1) energy efficiency avoided cost study (decrement analysis), and 
(2) additional Energy Gateway transmission analysis. 
 
PacifiCorp respectfully requests that the Commission acknowledge the 2011 IRP in accordance 
with its rules and fully support the 2011 IRP conclusions, including the proposed action plan. 
 
All formal correspondence and data requests regarding this filing should be addressed as follows: 
 
By e-mail (preferred):   datarequest@pacificorp.com 
     irp@pacificorp.com 

dave.taylor@pacificorp.com 
yvonne.hogle@pacificorp.com 

      
By regular mail:   Data Request Response Center 

PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon, 97232 
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With copies to:   Dave Taylor 
     Utah Regulatory Affairs Manager 
     Rocky Mountain Power 
     201 South Main Street, Suite 2300 
     Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 
      
     Yvonne R. Hogle 
     Rocky Mountain Power 
     201 South Main Street, Suite 2300 
     Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 
 
Informal inquiries, including requests to receive a copy of the 2011 IRP filing, may be directed 
to Pete Warnken, Manager, Integrated Resource Planning at (503) 813-5518 or Dave Taylor, 
Utah Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (801) 220-2923. 
 
PacifiCorp appreciates the time and effort Utah participants have dedicated to helping the 
Company develop its 2011 IRP. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Chris Parker, Division of Public Utilities (including enclosures) 
 William Powell, Division of Public Utilities (including enclosures) 
 Dennis Miller, Division of Public Utilities (including enclosures) 
 Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services (including enclosures) 
 Dan Gimble, Office of Consumer Services (including enclosures) 
 Cheryl Murray, Office of Consumer Services (including enclosures) 
 Patricia Schmid, Division of Public Utilities (without enclosures) 
 Paul Proctor, Office of Consumer Services (without enclosures) 
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